
Welcome to Hampton Junior 
School

Year 3 Parent Information Evening 2024

Be the best you can be!



Welcome

Ms Helen Lockey    (Executive Headteacher)
Mr Jon James   (Head of School)

http://www.hpp.school/Welcome-Pack-HJS


HPP vision
“A partnership where all children have the 

opportunity to reach excellence”



‘Pupils flourish at Hampton Junior School. They 
benefit from highly positive experiences and achieve 
exceptionally well’

‘Behaviour is exemplary’

‘The school has a rich and ambitious curriculum. It is 
well-sequenced, enabling pupils
to build up their knowledge as they move through 
the school’

‘Reading is at the heart of the school’s work’

Staff are proud to work in a school that cares for 
them as individuals. They appreciate the many 
professional development opportunities on offer.

Welcome to an outstanding future!



Year 3 Teachers

Miss Byway Mrs Gregory Miss Stone Miss 
Goddard



Behaviour
YOYOB Chart 

You Own Your Own Behaviour

Miss Cooper
Year 3 Behaviour Lead







Butser Ancient Farm

Visiting Stone Age and 
Iron Age homes

Archaeological excavation 

Thursday 26th September ● £24.50 per child

● Parent helpers

● Packed lunch

● Outdoor clothes

● Rain coat

● Change of shoes 
in plastic bag

Visiting Stone Age and 
Iron Age homes



Home-School Diary

On page 2 of the home school diary you will find the 
‘home school agreement’ which we have created as a 
school. This agreement outlines what we expect from 
parents and pupils at HJS to ensure that we are 
working collaboratively to be the best we can be! 
Therefore, it is important that you spend time reading 
this page with your child so they understand the 
expectations. By completing the ‘New Pupil 
Information Form’ you confirm that both you and your 
child have read and understood the agreement. The 
forms will be checked by Mr James and Mrs Gale in the 
first few weeks of term. 



Home-School Diary
● In school every day
● 2 weeks per page

● 5 x reading, spellings and maths a 
week - ticks to show this

● It must then be signed by an adult 
to show that the work has been 
completed

● All login details stuck inside the 
front cover:

● Google classroom
● TTRS
● Spelling Frame

● Back cover - Book Band Tracker



Maths Homework

This will form part of your child’s weekly maths homework and will involve them logging in
to their personal account and completing the weekly times tables challenges set by their
class teacher.

The log in will be the same as the children’s NumBots accounts (but HJS rather than HIS).

We strongly believe this will help your child gain the knowledge and skills needed to help
them to complete the new statutory multiplication test at the end of Year 4.



Spelling Homework

This will form part of your child’s weekly spelling homework and will involve them logging
in to their personal account and completing spelling games set by their class teacher or
printing out paper copies to practise spellings.

Spelling Frame will be used by all classes at HJS to ensure a consistent approach to learning
spellings.

In school each week, the children will complete a spelling test of these words. Their
progress will be recorded by teachers.

We have an online learning platform for practising spellings. However, there is the
option to print out paper copies of spelling activities as well.



Google Classroom 

intialsurname21@hpp.school

jsmith21@hpp.school

The login details will be stuck inside the front 
cover of the children’s Home-School diaries 
once we have received all login information.
We will show the children how to log in at 
school. 
Access during school and at home.

mailto:Intialsurname18@hpp.school


Reading Scheme and Challenges



Supporting Your Child with Reading 

The most important thing to remember when reading with your 
child at home is to encourage them to read out loud! 

Reluctant readers? Try putting subtitles on when watching TV, 
audio books, taking them to a library to pursue books that 
interest them (comics, non-fiction, poetry) and reading books
to your child.

It is also good to discuss the book with them. 
What do they like about the book? 
Who is their favourite character and why? 
What do they think will happen next? 
There are questions in the back of their home school diaries to 
support with this. 

https://www.readingrockets.org/bl
ogs/shanahan-literacy/11-ways-
parents-can-help-their-children-
read

https://www.readingrockets.org/blogs/shanahan-literacy/11-ways-parents-can-help-their-children-read
https://www.readingrockets.org/blogs/shanahan-literacy/11-ways-parents-can-help-their-children-read
https://www.readingrockets.org/blogs/shanahan-literacy/11-ways-parents-can-help-their-children-read
https://www.readingrockets.org/blogs/shanahan-literacy/11-ways-parents-can-help-their-children-read


Uniform



Equipment

Glue sticks

Pencils

Rubber

Ruler
Purple pen

Yellow and 
green 

highlighters

Sharpener
Whiteboard Pen
(non-permanent) 



Inkpot

• Stationery shop run by UKS2 

pupils

• Every Tuesday and Friday from 

12.30pm in the school library

• Purchase any equipment 

needed



Healthy Lifestyle/PE kits

Your child will need to come into school wearing 
their full HJS PE kit on a Monday and Wednesday.



Playtime
10.30-10.50

Children can bring a fresh fruit/vegetable snack, named if possible! Or they will have an opportunity to 
buy fruit for 10p – 20p from the fruit stall run by older children at HJS.

Lunchtime
12.00-1.00

We have been going to the lunch hall early to help the children become confident with the new routine 
and to encourage independence. 
• All children eating a hot meal are registered as they enter the lunch hall.
• All children need to bring a water bottle to school every day- this is the drink they have with their 

lunch. 
Play and lunch are typically the times where children lose items e.g. lunchboxes, jumpers etc. Please 
ensure everything your child brings into school is named!

Mayor’s Meal
This scheme (initially for a year) is continuing in September and all pupils in years 3-6 will be entitled to a 
free school meal. We understand that this will be popular choice for the children however, if you wish 
your child to have a packed lunch please let the admin team know. Similarly, if your child wishes to 
change from school meals to packed lunch, please inform the admin team so that the change can be 
made. 



Communication HJS is an extremely busy school and therefore it is 
vital that we maintain excellent communication 
with our families. We do this using the following:

•Phone calls
•Arbor
•Emails
•The Buzz
•Facebook / YouTube
•Termly parent consultations
•Parent year group meetings
•Termly curriculum maps / newsletters
•Google Classroom
•Homeschool Diary
•Playground
•Parent Reps



Mental health and wellbeing at HJS
At Hampton Junior School, we understand that the emotional wellbeing of children is just as important as their physical health. Positive mental 
health allows children and young people to develop the resilience to cope with whatever life throws at them and grow into well-
rounded, healthy adults.

• We are part of the 'Schools in Mind' Network run by the Anna Freud Centre for Children and families - This provides staff with training and 
resources to embed good mental health practices across the school community. It also provides excellent resources for parents.

• Many of our staff have undertaken 'Mental Health Champions' Foundation programme enabling them to better understand and support mental 
health and wellbeing.  

• We have a school Counsellor who is able to work with children across the partnership in supporting their mental health and wellbeing. We also 
have a Parent Support Advisor. Her role is to support parents in understanding and engaging with children’s learning and development.

• Through themed days and weeks such a ‘World Mental Health Day’, ‘Healthy Mind, Healthy Body week’ and ‘Mental Health and Wellbeing week’ 
and Nuffield Health workshops we regularly raise the profile of mental health and wellbeing. In addition, children are encouraged to participate in 
wellbeing activities including the junior jog. 

How can you support your child with mental health and wellbeing?
Ask your child to show you the mindfulness and growth mindset strategies they have been using in the classroom and encourage them to use these 
strategies at times when they might be feeling uncomfortable or experiencing negative emotions.

Where can you get help if you are concerned about your child's mental health and wellbeing?
For information and advice on a range of mental health needs we can recommend the parent and carer’s section on the website www.annafreud.org 

https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-

carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/

https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/


What does the school do to keep children safe online?

- Children are exposed to online safety throughout lessons where chromebooks are used as 
well as through one explicitly taught online safety lesson each term. 
- Internet safety week 
-Regular CPD for staff 
-Safe web filtering. 

What should you be aware of?

- Age restrictions for apps such as TikTok and WhatsApp - both of these apps have a user 
age of at least 13. 
- There are various online resources available to support both you and your child when 
they are online. 

Thinkuknow.co.uk
Parents protect.co.uk
Commonsensemedia.org



Mobile phones at HJS

• From Year 5, children are able to bring a phone to school once a permission eform has been completed. However, HPP are also 
supporting an initiative to help our parents who would like to delay giving their child a smartphone, to connect with each other.

Evidence of the risks of childhood smartphone use includes:

• Depression, feelings of aggression, suicidal thoughts and low self-confidence increase for every year younger a child is when given a 
smartphone

• 27% of children see porn before age 11

• There’s been a 1,058% increase since 2019 of webpages showing sexual abuse of 7-10 year olds, often recorded by the child in their own 
bedroom

• 84% of bullying to children with smartphones happens online

• Habitual use of smartphones causes musculoskeletal problems

• Alternative safer phones and products for contacting and tracking your children are recommended, such as smartwatches, brick 
phones and trackers (see www.delaysmartphones.org.uk/alternatives for info.)

• There is also a HJS parent WhatsApp group, connecting HJS parents who would like to delay, to reassure parents their child won’t be 
‘left out’ without a smartphone, and for sharing information about the other safer products available. You are welcome to join via this 
link:

• https://chat.whatsapp.com/C6SqrQEvwDO7W4HyqKujTm

http://www.delaysmartphones.org.uk/alternatives
https://chat.whatsapp.com/C6SqrQEvwDO7W4HyqKujTm



